SUBMISSION BY Solly Mapaila: SACP

CENTRAL COMMITEE

25 June 2010

To: Adhoc Committee on the Protection of Information Bill, Parliament

Re: SACP input for Submission -Protection of Information Act Public Hearings

1. The South African Communist Party welcomes the bill aimed to effectively protect important and valuable in the hands of state within the context of our democratic state. We are convinced that this is an important step that Parliament is taking, noting what happened in other Africa Countries.

2. It is our view that whilst there is a need openness in the state, there is equally a need to protect some of the state Information that truly requires protection which is an important aspect of for the security of the Republic.

3. We were concerned as the SACP of previous developments such as especially the Special Browse Mole Consolidated Report alleging that President Zuma was involved in a conspiracy which was a threat to the sovereignty and integrity of the South African State. We were satisfied about the conclusion reached by Parliament that the report had a potential of ceating civil war and was a as a result of information peddles working in the Directorate for Special Operation (DSO) of the National Protection Authority (NPA).

4. Secondly there are various structures and institutions in other countries who continue to engage in acts of extortions and espionage to obstruct the work of government This is done as a result of the level of access to state information through their surrogates public servants, who are aware that there are no regulations or statues that criminalise the disclosure of state information without authority.

5. In essence our current systems are so weak and lack seriously on the aspect of protection that makes criminals to prey easily on our state system siphoning state resources, which are suppose to benefit our people.

The above is just few points that we thought needed to be raised as giving support to the Bill. We are however requesting to be given platform for Oral Submission.


Regards,

Sent electronically
‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑‑-
Solly Mapaila

Member, 12th Congress Central Committee and Head of the Office of the General Secretary
